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Humber Valley Meeting Announcement  
Wed Nov 4th 2015 @ 7:30pm 

Northwood Community Center 
New Room #10 - Basement Level 

Please note that the winter meetings are scheduled on the first 
Wednesday of each month from October to April. Come out to 
meet other members, participate in club discussions, make 
suggestions for next year, and enjoy a winter program of 
speakers, movies, special events and more. Feel free to bring 
a friend.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Here’s how to the get there: Take Sheppard Ave East of 
Jane or West of Keele to Arleta Ave. Turn north on Arleta to 
Clubhouse Court. Turn right to #15 Clubhouse Court. The 
Northwood Center is straight ahead on the left. Note that 
Clubhouse Court does not meet Sheppard Ave. You have to 
get to it from Arleta Ave. 

Come Hungry to the Nov 4th Meeting 
There’s nothing like good food to 
ensure a good meeting and the 
Humber Valley Pizza Club is still 
going strong due to popular 
demand. No time to stop in for 
dinner before the club meeting? 
No problem! Just come to the 
meeting hungry. Better get there 

early though, before the mad rush, to make sure you get the 
best selection.  

Calendar of Upcoming Events 

Wed Nov 4
th

   

Club Meeting Discussion Topics 

 Flight School Experience and Home 
Flight Simulators 
-  Danny Karaiskakis 

 Show and Tell 

 Renew for 2016 and save $$$ 

Wed Dec 2
nd

   Club Meeting 

Fri Jan 1
st

  New Year’s Day Fun Fly 11am 

Wed Feb 3
rd

   
Club Meeting  
- Executive Elections  
 - Annual General Meeting (AGM)  

Nov 4th Meeting Program Announcement 
 Flight School Experience  

 Home Flight Simulators 
Danny Karaiskakis 
Come to the Nov 4

th
 meeting to listen to 

club secretary Danny Karaiskakis talk 
about his experience with flight school 
training. We’re not talking about RC. 
This is the real thing! If you were ever 
interested in getting your real wings and 
becoming a private or commercial pilot, 
this is the meeting to attend.  
 
You also know that Danny loves to tinker and build so he has 
also put together his own home built flight simulator complete 
with real stick and pedal controls. How the heck did he do that? 
Where did he get the plans, specs, parts and programs for it? If 
I tell you now, I will have to kill you. You will have to come to 
the meeting to find out. Danny plans to bring it to the meeting 
so you can actually climb into the pilot seat and take it for a 
spin! This should be one of the most interesting and 
informative winter programs ever. Hope to see you there! 
 

Oct 7th Meeting Report 
Thanks to Paul McMillan who gave 
a report of the participation by 
Humber Valley club members in 
IMAC events in 2015.  
 
There was a US / Canadian added 
challenge this season for the IMAC 
North Central Region.  They created 
the “America’s Cup” which used the 
highest raw scores 
from one contest in 
the USA and one 
contest in Canada. 
The US won in 
June in Saranac, 

MI and Canada won in August in Sault Ste. 
Marie. Domenic Teti brought in the trophy 
(right) and stopped for a photo op (above). 
Congratulations to our club members who 
competed and did so well.  

Show and Tell 
Got a cool project or plane to show off? Bring it to the 
November meeting please!   

Your 2015 Executive 
President, Paul McMillan ..............................  (905) 851-7387 
Past President, Pat Knight ...........................  (416) 225-2687 
Vice President & Editor, Tom Gottlieb ...........  (416) 781-3189 
Treasurer, Bruce Gillespie............................  (416) 741-4385 
Secretary, Danny Karaiskakis ......................  (416) 356-1295 
Program Director, Milton Charlton ................  (416) 783-6413 
Field Officer, John Neves .............................  (416) 937-8579 
Chief Instructor/Safety Officer, Tony Phan ....  (416) 436-8088 

Other Appointed Positions: 
Web Master, Paul McMillan ..........................  (905) 851-7387 
Librarian, Roy Gee  ......................................  (416) 749-8793 
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… to renew your 

membership today! 

Combat Event Sunday Oct 25th - Report 
   Article by Mike Gerace 

A dreary dawn blew in 
through my window shades 
as I realized that again, I’d 
over slept. I quickly 
dressed – Long johns, 
heavy wool socks, a t-shirt, 
double lined flannel shirt – 
Then pulled on my flight 
jacket - grabbed a hot tea 

and immediately boarded the lorry that would deliver me to the 
air field. I disembarked to a flurry of ground crew and pilots 
readying their P-51’s as the sun broke through a thick overcast 
while the relentless wind strained my weakened muscles.   
 

I couldn’t shake the feeling that this, was the last time, the last 
mission  - - - -  That’s when the fun began.   
  

        The 2015 Humber Hawks Combat Competition 
   

10 unafraid combat killers dressed for the weather as 
described above got ready to destroy their friends and fellow 
members. The 1st heat of 5 ended with no leaders and 
damage. Heat #2 of 5 was fierce – Cut streamers - P51 and 
BF-109 foam rained down from the sky in 35 km winds with 
gusts to 50 km. 6 Survivors with back-up and repaired planes 
raged on in the next heat. Three winners arose from the ashes 
and bits of foam.  
 

 1st place - Domenic Teti  

 2nd - Cameron Wilde  

 3rd - Danny Karaiskakis  
 

 A big thanks to Bruce Gillespie (MAAC Combat Chair) who 
made this event happen. Michael D’Antonio who helped with 
many of the event aspects and BBQ.  Also George 
Gooderham – Aerial photography.   
  

Sorry if you missed it – Happy flying … Mike 
 

Editor’s Note: George Gooderham is putting together a video 
of the HVRCF Combat Competition and will bring it to show at 
the November 4th meeting! Should be fun. Don’t miss it!  
 

2016 Renewal Reminder 
The new 2016 membership application form 
is attached to this Flyer and we will have 
copies available at the November 4

th
 

meeting. Please note the fee for renewals 
before Jan 1

st
 is only $75.00. What a deal! 

After that you will have to pay more. Fees 
are $80.00 up to January 31

st
 and $100.00 

after that. Renew early and save!! We have 

also maintained membership benefits for 
seniors and juniors joining under the 

“Family” plan. See the notes on the renewal form.   
 
Make sure you have the correct amount in cash or bring a 
cheque to the meeting to renew. You can also mail your 
application form and cheque to Bruce Gillespie at the address 
noted on the form. It is important to fill in all the required 
information clearly so that we have accurate data in our 
membership database. 

 

Happy Halloween 
Looking for something really 

different? Try building an RC 
flying witch for Halloween. If 
you look online, you will see 
there are lots of attempts at 
figuring out how to build a 
powered flying broom.  
 
 
Lots of fun on YouTube too. Just search for “RC Airplane 
Halloween Witch”.  
 
Those landings are a killer 
though! Happy “trick or 
treating” this weekend.  

 

 

Editor’s Report – Tom Gottlieb 
The Humber Valley Flyer is published 
monthly from October to April. The last 
winter meeting is the first Wednesday in 
April so the last official winter Flyer will 
be the April edition. I always send out the 
Flyer one week prior to each winter 
meeting. During the summer there is 
usually summer edition depending on the 
timing of summer events. The Flyer is e-
mailed to all members and any club 

friends and past speakers who have expressed interest in club 
activities. E-mail is the easiest and cheapest way to keep in 
touch. Paid up members who do not use e-mail are sent a 
paper copy via regular mail.  
 
The Flyer has a circulation of about 235 consisting of:  

 102 paid up 2015 members by email 

 15 paid up 2015 members by regular post mail  

 118 non-member web site subscribers by email 

NOTE: All past Flyers going back to 
December, 1999 are available on the 
club’s website in the “Library” section. 
I am proud to say I have never 
missed and issue. You can get a real 
sense of the history of the club and 
some interesting and fun reading by 
looking through some of the old 
Flyers.  

If you are receiving this Flyer by 
regular paper mail and would be 
willing to accept it by e-mail please 
send me a note (tgott@sympatico.ca) and I will change your 
distribution preference and save the club the cost of a stamp 
each month! Also if you move or change your e-mail address, 
please let us know so that we can update our records and 
make sure you don’t miss an issue. 

Thanks and I hope everyone enjoyed this past summer of 
flying.   
   ... Tom Gottlieb, Editor 
 

mailto:tgott@sympatico.ca

